P.J. Plauger

23 August 1989

Joe Coté
SC22 Secretariat
140 O’Connor Street, 10th Floor
Ottawa ON K1A ORS5
CANADA

Dear Mr. Cbété:

WGl4 has instructed me to submit DP9899 (Programming Language C) for
DIS balloting. As you know, DP9899 received no negative votes. Four
members voted yes with comments — X3J11l and WGl4 have already begun
to address these comments in ways that will not interfere with the
timely approval of a formal ISO standard for C.

An identical draft has been approved by X3. Pending the outcome of a
protest by one individual, that draft will be sent to ANSI for final
approval.

Please let me know if the SC22 Secretariat requires any additional in-
formation to begin DIS balloting on DFP9899.

Sincerely,

P.J. Plauger
WG1l4 Convenor

398 Main Street Concord MA 01742
(508) 369-8489-



